[image: image1.png]Z,
\z@
N 4
=7

Inter-Agency
Coordination
Lebanon



                                                                        Arsal Coordination Meeting 

Minutes of meeting
Date: 12.12.2017
Place: UNHCR Zahle

Participants: Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Arsal, UNHCR, UNDP, UNICEF, MOIM, WFP, DRC, UNICEF, DAF, MSF, ACF
Updates
· Coordination is ongoing with the municipality among all agencies whether from Arsal Action Plan (AAP) or other projects planned and ongoing in Arsal. Mayor recommends for 2018 the division of assistance in a sense of providing developmental projects for the Lebanese community to serve the infrastructure and humanitarian assistance provided to the Syrian refugees. Mayor believes that the Lebanese now are able to rely on themselves and have more and wider opportunities as the situation have shifted to the better. Mayor believes that depending on assistance on the long-term leads to decrease in productivity level and increase in dependency, hence it is important to limit assistance. Noting that some cases are exceptional to this assistance depending on their level of vulnerability. For instance, fuel Medco cards were provided to Arsali’s which were worth million dollars or more, this assistance which have been more beneficial if the amount was invested and utilized in sustainable projects that would serve in the long term and/or assist in generating income and providing job opportunities (example of establishing roads to the outskirts to reach operational lands). As for the refugee community, he does not want to speak in the name of the refugees as they can better explain their situation and needs but they are grateful to all the ongoing assistance being provided to the refugees,
· It is also important to minimize tensions through minimizing competition in regards to Syrians opening businesses in Arsal. Deputy Mayor encourages Ministry of Interior to follow up on this aspect. 

· ACF states that a balance can be maintained in terms of providing basic assistance to those severely vulnerable Lebanese households and still plan developmental projects for Arsal, for instance their Kache project that is being implemented to assist both through basic assistance and generating job opportunities.
· Health have a monthly Arsal health working group of which is a forum to discuss Arsal Action plan (the MoM will be shared). In the coming year, Relief International will support Al Amel public health center through UNHCR funds, not only supporting in terms of access but working on including the PHC in MoPH network. Regarding MCA, access to chronic disease medication, discussed with MoPH that we need at least two centers in Arsal. Vaccination campaign (immunization activity in coordination with UNICEF and MoPH) is initiated in Arsal, 5,000 children in buildings (referred to health center to receive vaccination/management for acute malnutrition) and 300 at informal settlement level (provided directly to children under 5). Mayor is questioning as Amel is composed of Syrian management; however, UNHCR stresses that this issue was flagged and they agreed that the main staff will be Lebanese as to qualify to be included in the MoPH.  
· Under protection chapter, UNHCR will extend some services (renewal of UNHCR certificates, facilitate birth registration project,) thanking municipality and MoSA for their support, hoping that the security assessment conducted by UNDSS will give us green light to start tomorrow (taking into account the long hours that staff might have to undertake, the daylight...). 85 families were given appointments for tomorrow provided that MoSA will assist in add on process for babies to facilitate birth certificates...) 
· It is important to note that the GSO does not require housing attestation as well the fact that there is no Nofous office in Arsal and hence refugees need to go to Laboue or nearby areas. Maybe joint efforts with the municipality can be made in supporting a presence of Nofous office to assist in issuance of birth certificates and facilitating the renewal process. Mayor states that this request was presented to the Ministry of interior and hopes the process is ongoing

· Mayor very thankful and grateful that UNHCR has at last a presence in Arsal and considers this as a big achievement and any support needed from the municipality they are ready to assist. 

· UNICEF is distributing winter kits to 17000 children (age 0-14) through DAF in Arsal, distribution will end on the 19th and winter kits are planned to be distributed to 5000 families pending list to be provided by the municipality. WASH activities ongoing are still ongoing. UNICEF will convene with QRC to establish a plan in between QRC and WASH partners in division of area for distribution of drinking water across Arsal.

· Regarding the landmines there is a delay in regards to Arsal but the project is still ongoing. DRC will have a project through a small fund of which they have an expert to conduct awareness sessions on the issue of landmines across Arsal.  
· UNDP states that the Arsal labor market assessment (ALMA) study is being conducted and is adherent to the work plan set earlier. UNHCR, UNDP and triangle are set to meet on the 15th of December to discuss the finalization of the study that will hopefully be finalized mid or end of January. Upon finalization the findings are to be presented to donors and then at the interagency level.  UNDP initiated the planned storm water canal project, a meeting will be set with QRC and ACF to discuss ways forward as their complementary project is set to be implemented starting January.  Procurement of machineries is ongoing and to be provided to the municipality starting Thursday with the back hole loader (JCB) and the rest hopefully will be provided in January. 
· WFP has no new updates, common cards are still being loaded and distributed through Intersos and training on nutrition is initiated through ACF and ongoing. In regards to livelihood projects, they will initiated as mentioned above through ACF (the canal project). 
· On basic assistance, 5,054 households are receiving multipurpose cash assistance through ICRC, ACF and UNHCR, this assistance can be redeemed in ATMs in nearby towns. 1,837 households are receiving winter assistance through UNHCR and ICRC which can be redeemed through the POS machines in two gas stations in Arsal. Winter assistance was initially a $225 one off assistance covering months of November, December and January to those scored severely not receiving MCAP and highly vulnerable. Following confirmation on a top up on our winter assistance, an extra two months will be covered for families with their common card including MCAP beneficiaries (three months one off of $225). Cash upload will be initiated in the month of December.
Action points

	Action
	Who
	When

	Add issue of landmines as an agenda.
	UNHCR 
	January 9

	UNDP to meet with municipality, ACF and QRC to discuss the canal project.  
	UNDP, ACF, QRC, Municipality
	By Friday 22nd of December

	Discuss with municipality of having a Nofous office in Arsal. 
	UNHCR Protection/Municipality
	By Friday 22nd of December


